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Osgoode unlikely to join CYSF
at the people presently in CYSF. In principle 
Corbett is in favor of having a strong central 
government, but says CYSF does not represent 
that body. He said that more time has been 
devoted to ccoy. “We’ve found there’s more a 
community of concern,” Corbett said.

“We feel we are effective and there is reluc­
tance to join an organization that is not effec­
tive,” Corbett said. He said that the current 
CYSF budget allocates far too much on adminis­
trative costs. As an affiliated member of CYSF 
Osgoode has sent people to attend the council 
meetings. Corbett himself attended the meeting 
where the issue of honoraria was brought up.

“The level of discussion of the issue,” Cor­
bett said, “the amount at stake and the general 
principles involved led me to believe the opera­
tion was a little amateurish. Most of our execu­
tive does not believe in honoraria, and none of 
us get paid and are opposed to receiving an 
honorarium.”

Summerhayes pointed out that he has 
recently had extensive talks with Calumet and 
Osgoode in an attempt to rejoin CYSF (reported 
in the February 7 issue of Excalibur). But Cor­
bett said that although there have been “some 
mumblings” they were moderate and not 
official.

“Nobody has asked us (the Legal and Liter­
ary Society) to join,” said Corbett. Alex 
Nobile, Chairman of the Calumet College 
General Meeting, said that no one from CYSF 
has asked the General Meeting about rejoining. 
“Calumet has taken the issue on its own initia­
tive,” said Nobile, adding that, “CYSF naturally 
hasn’t pressured us into joining whether it be 
this year or the next.”

By NADINE CHANGFOOT 
CYSF President Chris Summerhayes’ hopes for 
Osgoode joining CYSF’s political fold may be a 
bit too optimistic.

Summerhayes said there is "always hope 
that Osgoode will join and I think they will. I 
don’t think they’re going to join this year,” said 
Summerhayes, but added that next year is not 
out of the question.

“It’s partly our fault," he said. “We didn’t 
get on it in enough time to really push it.”

However, Dave Corbett, Vice President of 
the Legal and Literary Society, said that 
although Osgoode would always be willing to 
discuss joining cysf, the issue is “not a signifi­
cant movement here.” It is not on the agenda 
and will probably not be a priority, he said.

As it stands Osgoode has never been a part of 
CYSF. Corbett said this may have originated 
from “a certain aloofness” on Osgoode’s part 
because of its long history. He said the feeling 
of Osgoode’s separateness has largely dissi­
pated now and that there has been a tendency 
to take part within the York Community for 
some time now. He pointed out that Osgoode 
has been supportive of the Student Union 
Building proposal.

“If we could join at no cost we’d join,” said 
Corbett, but he admits “that’s not fair." He 
said if joining cysf meant losing about 10 to 15 
percent of the Osgoode trust fund money the 
cost would be too high. “We deploy it (the trust 
fund) effectively now,” said Corbett.

Corbett said “from a casual observation I 
am not very happy with how the organization 
runs.” He added that he is not pointing a finger
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York Provost Tom Meininger

Provost favors central student government
that the students must “start addressing the 
structural nature of student government at 
York.” Responding to questions from 
members of cysf concerning the future of 
CCOY with regard to policy, decision making 
and financial matters Meininger said “the 
issues have to be addressed by you.”

Director of Academic Affairs Brian Taran 
said “This issue is about the future of CYSF” 
and asked Meininger if, in theory, he was in 
favor of one central student government at 
York. Meininger said he was in favor of such an 
organization.

Meininger concluded the discussion by stat­
ing “obviously ccoy has made commendable 
progress. This forces the question of what’s 
going to happen with CYSF.”

By ELLIOTT SHIFF
Provost Tom Meininger reaffirmed his posi­

tion with regard to cysf and ccoy while at the 
same time calling for the bringing about of a 
more central student government at York, at 
the February 13 CYSF meeting.

“In my personal opinion CCOY,” Meininger 
said, “has been acting with the knowledge and 
consent of all student governments including 
cysf, providing a forum for discussion not 
handled by CYSF.” He added, “The continued 
development of CCOY will have to be addressed 
by students and their representatives on 
campus.”

Meininger went on to say that he “never felt 
CCOY was taking power away from CYSF” and

CYSF settles $250 seminar debt 
incurred by ex-director Contento

By DAVID BYRNES 
and GRAHAM THOMPSON

The CYSF passed a motion at its meeting on 
February 13 to pay $250 that it never intended 
to spend.

The money will go to the Caribbean Students 
Association and the Student Christian Move­
ment, who paid for a seminar by Richard Hart 
last November believing that part of the cost 
would be covered by cysf.

Lily Contento, then CYSF’s Director of 
External Affairs, committed the CYSF to sup­
port the seminar, but according to cysf Direc­
tor of Social and Cultural Affairs Reya Ali, she 
failed to get council approval for CYSF’s partic­
ipation in the event.

“She went ahead and put CYSF’s name on the 
poster without getting council approval,” Ali 
said.

Business Manager questioned
By GRAHAM THOMPSON “I’m not going to sit here,” Summerhayes 

said, “and listen to people malign my business 
manager. I’m not going to sit here and listen to 
people malign me.

“If it comes up again this council will be less 
one president,” Summerhayes said.

Board of Governors student representative 
Martin Zarnett, who accompanied Taran to 
the meeting, said that if council members 
agreed to keep money on the premises against 
its own policy, “I believe we should be looking 
to those people for restitution.”

Social and Cultural Affairs Director Reya 
Ali revealed that council had decided to 
increase security at its offices as a result of the 
breakin. Ali said the measures would inlude the 
installation of an alarm system.

“You don’t even take the security precau­
tions available and you order new ones?” asked 
Taran rhetorically on Monday. “It’s a red 
herring.”

Gordon, who was not aware of the charges 
brought against him by Taran on February 13, 
had no comment last week after reading the 
council’s minutes for the meeting.

\
CYSF Director of Academic Affairs Brian 
Taran has charged the council’s president and 
business manager with negligence for breaking 
council policy by leaving $700 in cash and 
cheques, which was stolen in mid-February, in 
an unlocked drawer on CYSF premises.

Taran made the charges at the end of CYSF’s 
February 13 meeting. CYSF President Chris 
Summerhayes defended council Business 
Manager Bob Gordon, and threatened to 
resign if the matter was ever brought up again 
in council.

“There is no question,” Taran said, “that the 
business manager has been negligent. We have 
access to a night deposit and he did not use 
that.
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JAt the time of the seminar, CYSF was busy 
dealing with the van incident. “What happened 
is it got delayed all the time and never got 
through council (because of the priority of the 
van business)” Contento said. “I got tired of 
waiting.”

Contento said that she had a $3,000 budget 
promised to her from CYSF President Chris 
Summerhayes and Director of Finance Val­
ance Ellies, and planned to pay the $250 out of 
her budget.

Ali, who put forward the motion to pay the 
money, said that Contento had an opportunity 
to ask for the council’s approval at a meeting 
prior to the seminar. Although the regular

Lily Contento
hour-and-a-half meeting dealt exclusively with 
the problem of the van incident, a special addi­
tional hour-and-a-half was to have been spent 
on regular CYSF business. After the first half, 
however, Contento left, leaving the council one 
member short of a quorum to proceed with the 
second half.

“I had something to do and 1 had to leave,” 
Contento said, explaining that she was given no 
notice prior to coming to the meeting that it 
was intended to be extended.

Ali said that the regular business was on the 
agenda.

“CYSF has a safe on its premises,” Taran 
continued, “so why isn’t that money deposited 
in that safe.”

Later Taran said Gordon was keeping the 
money in his desk drawer on “a direct order 
from Mr. Summerhayes.”

Summerhayes denied he gave Gordon such'a 
direct order.

DR. THOMAS Y. LEECAMP SHALOM LET US PREPARE YOU 
FOR THE

JUNE 17,1985 LSAT
OR THE

MARCH 16,1985 G MAT

is pleased to announce the opening of his new office in the 
UNIVERSITY CITY PLAZA

(Professional Building)
75 Four Winds Drive, Suite 102, Downsview, Ont. M3J 1K7

(1 block north of Finch at Sentinel)

• FAMILY PRACTICE • HYPNOTHERAPY •
• LASER & ELECTRICAL ACUPUNCTURE • SPORTS INJURY

A Zionist-oriented summer overnight 
camp for children aged 8-13 

seeks
Experienced people for the following areas:

Canoe/Tripper Specialist 
Sailing Specialist 
Nature Lore Specialist 
Camperait Specialist 
Waterskiing Specialist

Contact: Camp Shalom, 788 Marlee Ave., 
Toronto, M6B 3K1, (416) 783-6744.

• Each course consists of 20 hours 
instruction for only $150 or 32 
hours for only $220

' • Courses are tax deductible
• Complete review of each section 

of each test
• Extensive home study materials
• Your course may be repeated at 

no additional charge

Office Hours: Mon.-Fri. 9:30 a.m.-5:30 p.m., Sat. 1:00 p.m.-5:00 p.m. 
Evening hours available and may be arranged by appointment.

FOR AN APPOINTMENT CALL 665-6313
Classes for the June 17 LSAT 
20 hour course June 7,8,9/85 
32 hour course May 18,19, TRAVEL CUTS Going Your Way!

4.^ LEARN A LANGUAGE...
1 UVE A LANGUAGE...

** TRAVEL CUTS Going Your Way! M
H STUDENT WORK ABROAD PROGRAMME

- MAKE YOUR HOLIDAY WORK! —<<

June 8,9/85

Classes for the March 16 GMAT 
20 hour course March 8,9,10/85 
32 hour course Feb. 9,10,

With Eurocentres... 
learn...

FRENCH in Paris, Lausanne.
Neuchâtel and Amboise 

GERMAN in Cologne and Zurich 
SPANISH in Barcelona and Madrid 
ITALIAN in Florence

Courses offered at all levels throughoul the year. 
For a free brochure complete and mail this appli­
cation form to your TRAVEL CUTS officeCFS has a way to help you 

cut travel costs and earn 
valuable work experience in 
Britain, Ireland, Belgium or 
New Zealand. You owe it to 
yourself to find out about:

March 9,10/85Address Name
To register, call or mite:

GMAT/LSAT 
Preparation Courses 
P.O. Box 597, Station “A” 
Toronto, Ontario M5W1G7 
(416) 665-3377

Address
Mail completed coupon to:

TRAVEL CUTS TORONTO 
44 St George Street 

416 979-2406 
TRAVEL CUTS TORONTO 

96 Gerrard Street East 
416 977-0441

The travel company of CFS

TRAVEL CUTS TORONTO 
44 St George Street 

Toronto Ontario M5S 2E4
416 979-2406

TRAVEL CUTS TORONTO 
96 Gerrard Street East 

Toronto Ontario MSB 1G7
416 977-0441SWAP Tha traval company of CFS


